>

Protecting theatres Theatres '
for everyone Trust

Ref.: TC/2164
13 June 2019

Mark Kilby

Bury Metropolitan Borough Council
3 Knowsley Place

Duke Street

Bury, BL9 OEJ

By e-mail: planning@bury.gov.uk

Application: 64125

Site: The Met, Market Street, Bury, BL9 0BW

Proposal: Listed building consent for the installation of a disabled lift/enclosure to raised
platform within main auditorium (first floor)

Remit:

The Theatres Trust is the national advisory public body for theatres. We were established
through the Theatres Trust Act 1976 'to promote the better protection of theatres' and provide
statutory planning advice on theatre buildings and theatre use in England through The Town and
Country Planning (Development Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015, requiring the
Trust to be consulted by local authorities on planning applications which include 'development
involving any land on which there is a theatre'.

Comment:
The Trust is supportive of this application, which would improve disabled accessibility within the
main auditorium through the installation of a lift to the raised platform with the main auditorium.

The platform was installed as part of refurbishment works in 2017. The installation of the lift
would not compromise any decorative features or other historic fabric. Therefore we
recommend the granting of listed building consent.
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